
 

 

Peregian Springs SS SafeST Committee Meeting 
 

Date/Time: Friday 16 October 2015 9.15am 

Location: Peregian Springs SS Meeting Room 

Invited Attendees: Gwen Sands (Chair), Dave Foxover (DP), Jodie Curran (P&C), Renee Irving (Parent Rep), 

Marinus Van Germeren (TMR),  

Apologies: Gerard O’Keefe 

Non-attendees (no apology received), Sgt Hardy Worth (Coolum Police), Marlene Fisher (Adopt a Cop), Rod Zinn, 

Hannah Richardson, Clint Dunham (SCRC), Steve Robinson, Terry Lalley, (PPP) 

 
 

Item  

No. 

Agenda Item Responsible 
Officer 

Action Paper 
Circulated 

1 Welcome and Apologies Chair Noting *  

2 Confirmation of Minutes from Previous 
Meeting 

Chair Approval and Noting Previously 
issued. 

3 Business Arising from Previous Minutes 

• Signage for front fence 

 

 

• Wheel chair/pram access to car park 

Chair  

• No communication received 
from Council with regards to 
this signage suggested by the 
Council’s traffic supervisors 

• No communication received 
from Council (see Oct 2014 
Minutes) with regards to the 
ramp between the disability 
park and the newly 
established supervised 
crossing. Students on bikes 
and people with prams are not 
using the crossing or are 
carrying their bikes up and 
down the stairs 

 

4 Correspondence received 

• Emails from Janis Worral re 
skateboarders in the car park and on 
the pathways 

 

• Email received from Paul Shenton 
(bus driver) regarding poor parent and 
student behaviour towards him when 
he requests they don’t use the bus 
zone to park and pick up/drop off 

 

Gwen  

• Reply from me regarding 
calling the police and not 
to approach the 
skateboarders 

• Email from Dave advising 
him of our position. 
Marinus suggested asking 
the bus drivers to report 
this to their supervisors 
and having the bus 
companies contact the 

 



 

 

 

 

• Media Release from Peter Wellington 
regarding crossing supervisors 

police 

 

• Response to this media 
release received from 
Dept of Transport and 
printed in the newsletter 8 
October 

5 Travel Smart Update 

• Walking Bus 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Planned events 

Dave  

• Dave has met with Brian from 
Buderim Lions and has also 
received P&C Approval to go 
ahead with organsing the 
Walking Bus. Dave to write a 
formal letter to the Peregian 
Lions to seek their support 
with volunteers. Marinus 
suggested one Walking Bus 
that services a different area 
each month 

• No further events planned for 
Term 4 

 

6 Principal’s Report 
• Use of the car park and Drop Off/Pick Up 

Zone 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Crossing Supervisors approved 

Gwen  

• No changes to 
parent/community use of the 
car park and drop off/pick up 
zone. Marinus suggested we 
use the Hoon Number to 
report inappropriate use of the 
car park. Marinus will also 
investigate the police 
education unit at 
Maroochydore 

• Crossing infrastructure 
installed during the holidays. 
The school is currently 
recruiting three crossing 
supervisors. Some parents 
have complained about the 
placement of the crossing. 
Gwen to write about reasons 
for the placement in an 
upcoming newsletter 

 

7 Qld Police Service Report Marlene or 
Hardy 

Nil 

Gwen to follow up with Coolum 
Police about attendance at SafeST 
Meetings 

 

8 Local Council Report Hannah Nil 

Gwen to follow up with the Council 
about attendance of a rep at 

 



 

 

SafeST Meetings and response to 
correspondence on issues in the 
Council’s jurisdiction (ie ramp and 
signage) 

10 PPP Report Terry 
Lalley/Gerard 

Nil 

Gwen to follow up on progress of 
plans to install a ramp instead of 
stairs between the disabled park 
and the supervised crossing 

 

11 Other Business 

• Look Out Program 

Chair  

• Marinus would like to see the 
school reconsider the Look 
Out Program. Gwen 
suggested that volunteers 
would be hard to recruit while 
parents/community were 
behaving inappropriately 
towards staff currently 
providing supervision in the 
car park 

 

12 Next Meeting Chair Mid Term 1  

 


